
February 18, 2022 

 

Tecumseh Products Company 

Mr. Jason Smith 

5683 Hines Drive 

Ann Arbor MI 48108 

 

Sent via electronic mail: jason.smith@tecumseh.com 

 

Subject:   Review of Wis. Admin. Code § NR 724.15 Remedial Action Documentation Report 

    Tecumseh Products Co - New Holstein, 1604 Michigan Avenue, New Holstein, WI 

    BRRTS# 02-08-363333 

 

 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

 

On January 3, 2022 the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received a report titled “Remedial 

Action Documentation Report” (RADR) from your consultant TRC. This report was submitted to meet the 

requirements of Wis. Admin. Code § NR 724.15 and included a $350.00 review fee.  On February 10, 2022, the 

DNR completed the review of this report and determined that it satisfactorily met the requirements of Wis. 

Admin. Code § NR724.15.  This RADR documented remediation via chemical injection and soil mixing to treat 

hexavalent chromium in the north and south plating lines and chemical storage area.  

 

This report did not include information regarding pre-remedial soil sampling requested by the DNR in the July 2, 

2021 Remedial Action Plan (RAP) approval and the August 13, 2021 response to Tecumseh Products Companies 

questions regarding the RAP approval.  Pre-remedial soil sampling results should be submitted to the DNR.  If 

pre-remedial soil sampling was not performed, it should be discussed in the next project update report. 

 

Based on the RAP approval, the first round of groundwater sampling should occur around May 2022 and 

submittal of a post-remedial soil sampling work plan for the mixing areas is required. 

 

The DNR appreciates your efforts to remediate this site. Please contact me at 920-808-0170 or 

kevin.mcknight@wisconsin.gov if you have questions related to this letter. 

 

Regards, 

 
Kevin D. McKnight 

Hydrogeologist 

Remediation and Redevelopment Program 

 

Cc:  Chris Harvey, TRC (charvey@trccompanies.com)  

       Cassandra Langenfeld, City of New Holstein (caseyl@cnhwi.org) 

 

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

 

State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
Oshkosh Service Center 
625 E CTY Y, Suite 700 

Oshkosh WI  54901 
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